                                                                                           19th May 2008
Dear Parents,                                                                          

Can you please check you child's head tonight as we have been informed of a case of head lice in the school.  The procedure is as follows:-

1 Thoroughly comb through damp hair from the roots with a fine-toothed comb, preferably a head lice detection comb, over a pale sheet of paper or towel.  Comb in sections if the hair is thick.  Older children can do this themselves.

2 Check the paper or towel to see if any lice have been combed out.

If you do find lice then treat everyone who is affected in the household as soon as possible, preferably at the same time.  Tell everyone who has been in recent head to head contact with those in your household.  Tell the school the next day if you do find lice on your child's hair.

Where treatment is required it can either be purchased from the chemist or obtained on prescription from the doctor.

Further advice and information about combing or treatment can be obtained from the School Nurse, Kay McCallion on 01664 854921.

To keep your children lice free comb your own and your child's hair twice a day, especially at bedtime.  In addition, use a lice detection comb and check your child's head every week especially if they have been in contact with someone who has head lice.  Don't forget to check your own hair too.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Fionda

Headteacher

